



VOLUME II. NO. 13 \*\*A NEWSLETTER FROM THE DOTHAN CAMPUS\*\*

JANUARY 1, 1986

The Troy State University Faculty and Staff Newsletter is distributed monthly by the Office of University Affairs. It is intended to be a vehicle for the dissemination of information to employees of the University. Suggestions as to format and content of the Logos will be welcomed by the University Affairs staff. Employees are encouraged to submit data for inclusion no later than the 25th of each month.

#### PEOPLE IN THE NEWS

Pam Willis presented her thesis, "A Definition of Sexual Harassment At Two Universities" on September 10, 1985. She was awarded a Master of Science in Education - College Student Personnel from the University of Wisconsin - LaCrosse.

Dr. Betty Anderson participated in the scholarship selection committee for the Wiregrass Chapter, Federally Employed Women, Inc.

Dr. Patricia Fritchie read the Cajun Night Before Christmas to the Beverlye Middle School, grades 6, 7, & 8 on December 11, 1985.

Dr. Fritchie addressed the parents of South Park Kindercare on the topic "Good Books for Christmas Giving," on December 19, 1985.

Dr. Fritchie has been selected as a Keynote speaker for the Winter Conference on the Post-Secondary Reading Council of Alabama to be held at Alabama State University in Montgomery on February 7, 1986.

# GENERAL INFORMATION

The 2nd annual Young Author's Conference will be held at Troy State - Dothan sponsored by the Wiregrass Reading Council with Dr. Patricia Fritchie as Conference Coordinator. There will be two conferences: Elementary Division (1-6) on February 22, 1986, 8:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.; Senior Division (7-12)

on March 1, 1986, 8:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.

There will be a meeting of all TSU-Dothan/Fort Rucker full-time faculty and staff on January 10, 1986, at 10:00 a.m. in the Ballroom.

#### RETIREMENT

A retirement dinner for Mr. Robert Paul was held on December 11, 1985, at the Ramada Inn. The support and attendance of the faculty and staff was appreciated by the Pauls.

### CONTINUING EDUCATION

An income tax preparation course will be taught February 6, 1986, from 6-8 p.m. The course taught by a local CPA and attorney will cost \$15.00.

### SCHEDULING OF THE BALLROOM

Faculty and staff members are reminded that the use of the Ballroom is scheduled through Jan Anderson. Classes that are scheduled to meet in other rooms may not be moved to that area without prior approval.

## TEACHER RETIREMENT SYSTEM

A representative of the retirement system will be at the Troy campus on February 13 and April 17. Anyone who wishes to make an appointment should contact Judy Ray, Personnel Office, 566-3000, ext. 127.

## PRESIDENT HARRISON

Mr. Thomas Harrison officially assumed the Office of the President of TSU-Dothan/Fort Rucker on January 1st.

# EMPLOYEE FEATURES

Mrs. Linda Nelms was employed January 1, 1986, as the Secretary to the President. She was previously employed by George C. Wallace Jr. College.

Lori Hughes has been employed as a secretary in the School of Education. She will be working on the 2nd floor and will begin on January 6. She was employed by SouthTrust Bank.

JoAnn Hoekenga has transferred from the School of Education to the School of Business. She will be serving as secretary to the dean. Ann Bryan will be leaving the University on January 10th. She and her family have moved to Morgan, Georgia.

Dr. Kim Sokoya has joined the faculty of the School of Business as an Assistant Professor of Management. He has a Ph.D. from Mississippi State.

Mrs. Carolyn Jordan is a full-time instructor in Computer Science effective January 1st. Mrs. Jordan has been teaching part-time and was Director of Administrative Data Processing previously. She has a Masters degree from the University of West Florida.

### ARTICLES TO BE PUBLISHED

Dr. Robert Long has been notified that his article, "The Edict of Diocletian: Notes and Speculations," will be published in the Refereed Section of MidSouth Journal of Economics and Finance. The journal is a joint publication of the Memphis State University and Mississippi State University.

#### BIRTHDAYS

12 Jo Thompson 18 Paul Stark 25 Alex Perez 30 Patti Puciloski TSU-Dothan/Fort Rucker Winter Quarter Registration

as of January 7, 1986:

Dothan: 1,129 Ft. Rucker: 487



WINTER QUARTER REGISTRATION

Mr. Wade Keller spoke to the Ozark Rotary Club on January 7th on the subject of Tax Avoidance and Tax Evasion.

### ANNOUNCEMENTS FROM STUDENT ACTIVITIES

The Troy State University Student Alabama Education Association will be meeting on Monday, January 13, 1986. The meeting will be at 7:00 P.M. in the ballroom of Houston Hall. Bruce McNeil of the Dothan Emergency Medical Service will be giving a presentation on CPR. Everyone is welcome, so please come.

TAN 8 10 87 3 1 115

THE RECORD SECTION OF THE SECTION OF THE PROPERTY OF THE SECTION O